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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

In the Matter of Evergy West, Inc. 
d/b/a Evergy Missouri West’s 2024 
Triennial Compliance Filing Pursuant 
to 20 CSR 4240-22 

)
)
)
)
)
) 

Case No. EO-2024-0154 

 
 

SUMMARY OF DEFICIENCIES IDENTIFIED BY MISSOURI OFFICE OF THE 
PUBLIC COUNSEL 

 
COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”) and for its Summary, 

states as follows: 

1. On April 1 2024, Evergy West, Inc. d/b/a Evergy Missouri West (“Evergy 

West”) filed its triennial Integrated Resource Plan (“IRP”) in compliance with 

Commission Rule 20 CSR 4240-22.080(2)(E). 

2. On September 29, 2024, the OPC filed it comments related to that IRP 

pursuant to Commission rule 20 CSR 4240-22.080(8). 

3. Pursuant to the Commission’s rules, the OPC met with Evergy West to 

seek resolution of the deficiencies identified in its initial comments. However, the 

OPC was not able to come to complete agreement with the Company as to all 

identified deficiencies.  

4. Based on the discussions held with the Company following its initial 

comments, the OPC has developed a better understanding of Evergy West’s IRP 

process and has subsequently modified its deficiencies for the Commission’s 

consideration.  
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5. These modified  deficiencies are outlined in the attached memorandum 

which is incorporated herein by reference.  

WHEREFORE, the Office of the Public Counsel respectfully requests the 

Commission accept this Summary and order Evergy West to take such actions as 

necessary to address the concerns raised herein. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
By: /s/ John Clizer    
John Clizer (#69043) 
Senior Counsel  
Missouri Office of the Public 
Counsel   
P.O. Box 2230 
Jefferson City, MO 65102   
Telephone: (573) 751-5324   
Facsimile: (573) 751-5562 
E-mail: john.clizer@opc.mo.gov 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the forgoing have been mailed, emailed, or 
hand-delivered to all counsel of record this fourth day of November, 
2024. 

 
 /s/ John Clizer   
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